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Geographical Groupings
by Dick Shriver

Happy New Year!

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ.

My name is Dick Shriver and

I made Cursillo #51 in Indianapolis,

Indiana, in the Spring of 1984.  I

started small group reunion 18

months before I made my Cursillo

weekend.  Grouping was a great

awakening experience for me and

paved the way for me to understand

the Cursillo Movement and be open

on the weekend to let go and let

God.  Since then, I was told that

grouping was something one did

after one made the Cursillo

weekend, however, it is in fact

encouraged by the National Cursillo

Movement.  Bringing candidates to

group reunion fits the Cursillo

method of make a friend, be a friend

and bring a friend to Christ.  In my

case it instilled the discipline and

accountability of what I learned on

my Cursillo weekend:  Daily study,

Piety, and Action.  Small Group

reunion gave me the support and

trust in others to know we all have

ups and downs in life and gave me

the courage to persevere.  Ultreya

gave me the opportunity to

experience group reunion in a

broader way.  Grouping has helped

me see the bigger picture of how

God works in others outside my

small group.  Thus, you should

consider bringing candidates to your

group reunion.  As the newly elected

Post Cursillo Chairman on the

Secretariat, I feel a call to make

small group reunions and Ultreya a

Geographical opportunity for all

cursillistas to be in a small group

reunion and to attend Ultreyas.

What we learned on our

Cursillo weekend is only good if we

use it.  If you are not in a small

group or attending Ultreyas or

weekend closings, please give me a

call and I will help you get started.

De Colores!



Diocese of Knoxville Secretariat Members 

 Spiritual Director—Fr. Alex Waraksa, 711 Northshore Dr SW Knoxville TN 37919 865-588-0249,

awaraksa@hotmail.com 
Lay Director—James Heath, 117 Deer Run Circle, Crossville, 38555 931-788-2569,
jimheath@charter.net 
Pre-Cursillo—Angela Feltz, 3019 Rambling Road, Maryville, 37801, 865-719-0280,
angelafeltz127@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo—Steve Pacitti, 34000 Highway 72, Loudon, 37774 865-458-6717,
stevepacitti@hughes.net 
Co-Cursillo— Greg English, 296 Davey Crocket Rd., Limestone, TN, 37681
423-257-3595, gregeng47@gmail.com
Co-Cursillo, Spanish—Beatriz Rincan, 3225 Hedrick Lane Cleveland 37323
423-614-0296, gmexitie85@hotmail.com
Post-Cursillo—Dick Shriver, 2000Cedar Lane, Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-688-8601,
shriver51@aol.com
English School of Leaders—Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr., Maryville, 37803 865-681-7858,
ContactDoK@KnoxvilleCursillo.org 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Alicia Mora, 309 Kilgore St. Athens, TN 37303, Cell
423-368-5310, ALEXM2005@univision.com
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Erasmo Hernandez, 803 Northside Dr., Athens,
TN, 37303, Cell, 423-507-7568, Home 423-507-7311, erasmohernandezb@hotmail.com
Treasurer—Debra Ferreri, 1321 Parker Ave. SW., Cleveland, 37311 423-472-2461,
bambilynn2@msn.com 
Secretary—Kay Sheldon, 144 Dudala Way, Loudon, 37774 865-458-8510, kaysheldon@bellsouth.net 
Music—Judy Holt, 10 Flamingo Ct., Johnson City, TN 37601, 423-767-6394, jjholt@charter.net
Assistants to the Secretariat 
Coordinator Parish Representatives—Bob Ketteringham, 3437 Bentwood Dr. Kodak, TN, 37764
865-933-5486, robertketteringham@astrazeneca.com 
Webmaster—Robb Morris, 4209 Whitlow Ave, Knoxville, 37919, 865-637-1689, robert@morris.net 
Co-ordinator School of Leaders—Jim Holt, 11 Flamingo Court, Johnson City, 37601, 423-282-1616,
jjholt@chartertn.net 
Coordinator Palanca—TBA 
Editor, Rooster Crows—Carol Rummel, 3007 Pueblo Drive, Crossville, 38572 931-788-1019,
cartalks@frontiernet.net 

2010 Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo Calendar

January 9 - Secretariat Retreat Planning, St. Thomas, Lenoir City

January 28-31 – Women's English Speaking Weekend

February 13 - SOL 

March 13 – Grand Ultreya

April 10 – Secretariat Meeting, Our Lady of Fatima, Alcoa

May 8 – SOL

June 24-27- Men's Spanish Speaking Weekend

July 10 – Secretariat Meeting, St. Therese, Cleveland

July 29 to August 1 – National Encounter

August 26-29 – Men's Enlish Speaking Weekend

September 11 – Diocesan Encounter

September 30-Oct 1 – Women's English Speaking Weekend

October 16 – Secretariat Meeting, St. Thomas, Lenoir City

October 29-31 – Regional Encounter

Women's Spanish Speaking Weekend TBA


